
From: Abbs, Mike  
Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2019 8:37 PM 
To: Greene, Robert <RGreene@aurora-il.org> 
Subject: Request for some no parking signs - new issue 

 

Hey Bob.   I wonder if you can consider the following request.   One of my sergeants related the following 

to me: 

 

"At Wheatlands school there is a parking issue occurring mostly in the afternoon at dismissal time 

1550hrs. On the north-side of Barrington W Dr which is posted no parking. I am requesting first that the 

current signs read no stopping standing parking this side, because the current placement misleads 

parents into thinking that only a small portion of the roadway is no parking and they think that if they are 

in the vehicle they are not parking. I am also requesting two more signs be posted on the portion of the 

street from the exit from the school parking lot to Cool Creek." 

 

We understand this many signs in close proximity may be against policy/practice, but are asking for an 

exception based on the specifics here.  The parents here seem to need more signage due to their 

practices and seeming tunnel vision of picking up their children from school.   

 

Thanks for your thoughts, Bob.     Mike 

 

 

Lt. Mike Abbs # 912 

Afternoon Shift, Area 3, Patrol 

Aurora Police Department 

1200 E. Indian Trail 

Aurora, IL 60505 

630-256-5111 

 


